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We would like to thank all the Referees for their thoughtful comments and constructive

criticism which have helped us to improve our paper. We are happy to read that our

paper is now acceptable for publication.

We decided to refer to all software packages that we have used during our research.

Packages like AUTO–07P and MatCont are developed by researchers and free of charge

to use. Therefore, we feel that some form of credit by means of a citation is justified.

Other packages, such as Mathematica, are commercial, but we feel that it would not be

appropriate to make a distinction between free and commercial software in our references.

Hence, we have also decided to keep the reference to Mathematica, but we did remove

the extraneous “2016” and corrected the capitalization.
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